
Prayer newsletter                    
from the Arjonas 

Without a doubt the big event for our family was the wedding of our oldest 
daughter on the 16th of July!  We thank God for His presence on that day, 
for the family members and friends who were present, and for the provision 
of everything necessary for the day to be very special for Eva and Efraín. 
Thank you all for your prayers!    

September 2016 

“ … nothing shall be able to separate us from the Love of 
God, which is in Christ Jesus our Lord. ”. (Rom 8:39) 

Samuel and Sonia have left home to continue with their studies, the days are getting shorter, 
it’s not quite so hot (mercy!), and activities are getting back to their usual pace. No doubt 
about it, we are in autumn and it’s time for us to share briefly what has happened with us this 
summer.    

At the end of July, Samuel was an assistant monitor at the GBE Christian youth summer 
camp. It was an enriching experience for him, and he returned very encouraged, having 
been able to help and learn to work with the boys.  
  
In August we got to spend some days relaxing in northern Spain, but before and after that I 
(Nathalie) went to visit and care for my parents in France. My mother has been in the hospi-
tal for a month, having broken two vertebrae in her back, and now she is in a state of conva-
lescence. Thanks to you all for continuing to pray for her (she is 90 years old), and for my 
father who is now alone at home. 
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The last week of August, we received 
(as happened last year) a group of eight 
soccer coaches from the “Coaches for 
Christ” organization in Northern Ireland.  
They were training children in             
Pozoblanco in the morning and in El 
Viso in the afternoon. In each session 
they shared biblical values based on the 

English word, “TEAM.”   
In both towns, leaders of the local soccer clubs received us very well, and both the       
Pozoblanco sports director and the mayor of El Viso were present and congratulated the 
group for their work with the youth. The team stayed in our home, which allowed us to 
deepen our friendship, and we are already making plans for the coming year !...   
https://www.facebook.com/131604106885767/videos/1136074536438714/ 

Many thanks, friends, for your support and for praying for these upcoming activities:  
 
 The Good Samaritan Association’s Drug Prevention Days in Pozoblanco (4th-5th of October) 
 TheECM-Spain Missionaries’ Annual Prayer Retreat (13th-16th of October.) 
 Our upcoming trip to visit supporters in the United States (22ndOct.– 30thNov). 

Last weekend, the teams of church planters from all over Spain that are doing the M4 
program met for the second “learning community” (M2). Francis is the national coordina-
tor, and Samuel is the official photographer and videographer. You can see a summary 
presentation at : https://vimeo.com/183185277 
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If you want to support our ministry, please contact :  
 ECMI-USA   PO Box 2217  Monument, CO 80132-2279    www.ecmi-usa.org 

 ECM BRITAIN  50, Billing Road  NN1 5DB Northampton    ecm.gb@ecmi.org 

 ECM IRELAND Ballymacoss Avenue  Lisburn BT28 2GX  ecm.ni@ecmi.org 
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